Dear Parents/Carers
I hope that you have had a restful holiday, but I am sure, like myself and the staff of St Lucy’s you will be eager to return to the routine of school life for all our children. 
As you will be aware from previous correspondence North Lanarkshire Council has decided the return to school will be phased until Friday 14 August to allow pupils to familiarise themselves with new routines, changes to buildings and hygiene measures. Please find attached information regarding times and entrances and exits.
Some changes have had to be made to classes as per below:-

P1 – Miss Carson/Mrs McIlwraith

P2 – Mrs McStay

P3a – Mrs Fraser/Mrs Adamson

P3b – Miss Cook

P4 – Miss Colgan/Miss McGurk

P5 – Mrs Clark/Mrs Reynolds

P6 – Miss Smith

P7 – MacDougall

LCSC Class 1 – Mrs Kelly




LCSC Class 7 – Mrs Gilroy

LCSC Class 2 – Mrs Bryson



LCSC Class 8 – Mrs Binning

LCSC Class 3 – Mrs Ward



LCSC Class 9 – Mrs Murray

LCSC Class 4 – Mrs Hutcheson/Mrs Mackie

LCSC Class 10 – Mr McKee

LCSC Class 5 – Mrs Maguire



LCSC Class 11 – Miss McCarthy

LCSC Class 6 – Mrs Byers

Attendance for P1 for the first week will be 10am to 2pm.  Children should enter by the infant gate as per normal.  Unfortunately due to the current situation parents/carers will not be allowed in school to visit classes.  School staff will take photographs that will be shared with families.  The school yard will be free from 9.30am onwards if parents/carers of P1 children wish to take photographs outside.
The government guidance asks that we endeavour to ensure the school environment is covid secure.  Please note parents and carers will no longer be permitted in the yard with the exception of P1 children.  We would ask that parents remain socially distanced when outside the gates and arrive promptly at your child’s pick up time.

In order to reduce the traffic and congestion outside the school, and ultimately for the wellbeing of all our pupils, we would ask that the children are encouraged to walk to school in line with NLC advice.
Our nursery class will return on Wednesday 12th August. Arrangements are being sent separately to families with children in our nursery class.
All payments for school lunches must now be made through the I pay system. Please contact the office staff should you need assistance accessing this. We would ask that any pupils who are bringing a packed lunch from home do so in a disposable container/bag or a plastic wipeable lunch box.
As always we look forward to working in partnership with you to support your child’s return to school.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions/concerns.

Kind Regards

Elaine Johnston

